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21/22 SCHOOL PERFORMANCE REPORThighlights

5Days we were able to serve 
hot lunch each week (up from 

pandemic numbers where 
service was limited)

$10,672
The record-breaking amount of money raised during missions 

month to support two worthy causes: Petra School on the Rock in 
Kenya and the victims of the Marshall Fire in Northern Colorado.

387

Total 
enrollment 
(K-12) for 
the school 
year. FRCS 

continues to 
grow! Eli Spector assumes 

role of Junior 
and Senior High 

Principal

The date we welcomed parents back on 
campus for volunteering in classrooms, 

teacher meetings, and more—after months 
of being kept out due to the pandemic

3/10/22

The P3 Portal was launched making it easier for parents to discover 
volunteer opportunities, sign up to serve, and report their hours. 

P3 (also known as the Parent Partnership Program) allows parents 
to get involved and help keep tuition costs down for all students.

The elementary switched math 
curriculum to i-Ready Classroom 
Mathematics to help K-6 students 

engage more with math leading to a 
better understanding.

As restrictions from the pandemic began to wind down, the school 
was able to return to a level of normalcy. Here are just a few of the 

highlights from the 2021/2022 school year at FRCS.

We expanded music 
offerings for upper 

elementary students 
including ukelele for 4th 

graders and a variety 
of instrucments for 

5-6th graders (including 
saxophone, trumpet, 

clarinet, flute, and more)

Jill Hart became 
Elementary Principal 
after the retirement of 

Dan Sarian

13 Number of symphony members 
who performed a special concert 
for elementary students during 

the “Symphony Spotlight”

We returned to 
full rehearsals and 
performances for 
both the fall play 
(You Can’t Take 
It With You) and 

the spring musical 
(Guys and Dolls)

Retirement parties 
held for staff members 

during the school 
year: Dan Sarian, Lia 

Wiersma, and Cathy Van 
Donselaar all retired.
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21/22 SCHOOL PERFORMANCE REPORTfinancials

Through ongoing biblical stewardship efforts, 
FRCS again finished its fiscal year exceeding 
budget projections in many areas. Through 

our commitment to the guidelines laid out for 
us as members of the Evangelical Council for 
Financial Accountability (ECFA), the generosity 
of our families, and God’s incredible provision, 
we had another great year.

FRCS’s cash reserves sit at $2,367,770. These 
reserves, bolstered by previous donations, have 
allowed us to weather challenging circumstances 
created by the global pandemic while still 
moving forward with important projects such 
as the creation of a new elementary classroom, 
remodeling the Elementary Activity Room, and a 
new technology lab.

FRCS undergoes a full audit annually. Copies 
of the audit are available for your review by 
contacting our finance department. Our audit is 
conducted in October of each year and available 
for review in the spring. We have a stellar 
record and follow generally accepted accounting 
principles. 

Wages & Benefits
$3,719,569

55%

Academics
$639,958

9%

Construction
$706,376

10%

Mortgage
$616,309

9%

Facilities
$308,028

5%

Other
$122,308

2%

Administration
$148,918

2%

Tuition
Assistance
$416,370

6%

Fundraising
$1,533
<0.5%

EXPENSES

Contributions
$732,350

11%
Leasing/Rental

$469,224
7%

Tuition & Fees
$4,803,848

69%

Other
$967,303

14%

INCOME

Other, Directed
$479,866

66%

Benevolence
$42,259

6%

Nehemiah Project
$85,799

12%

Timothy Fund
$124,147

17%

GIFT INCOME

Percentages are rounded to nearest whole number, so totals may not equal 100%.


